Brushmen of the Bush was a group of five artists who got together in 1973 in Broken Hill and was active until 1989. The five members of the group were Pro Hart, Eric Minchin, Jack Absolom, John Pickup and Hugh Schulz.
Following their inaugural exhibition in 1973, the name Brushmen of the Bush was coined by the Australian Women’s Weekly in a two page article about the group. More than 50 subsequent exhibitions raised over one million six hundred and forty thousand dollars for various charities, notably the Royal Flying Doctor Service. During the 1970s, Brushmen of the Bush exhibited in London (twice), Rome, New York and Los Angeles in the United States.

Broken Hill's current thriving arts scene traces its roots back to the Brushmen of the Bush and the Broken Hill City Council declared 2006 "The Year of the Brushmen of the Bush" to honour the Group's contribution to the city through art. The Broken Hill Regional Gallery also mounted a "Brushmen of the Bush" Retrospective Exhibition, which toured eleven regional galleries in NSW, Victoria, South Australia and Queensland from 2006 to 2009 and there have been over 50 exhibitions to date.

Eric Minchin died on 15th June, 1994, Hugh Schulz on 23rd September, 2005 and Pro Hart was afforded a State Funeral following his death on 28th. March 2006. The surviving Brushmen, Jack Absalom and John Pickup, live in Broken Hill, NSW, and Mackay, Queensland respectively.
Explaining the Bushmen’s history, Jack Absolom says, "When the group was formed, Pro Hart wasn't in the group, he wasn't one of the Brushmen right at the start, before we'd done anything.”  

Eric Minchin, who was an accountant in town and used to take a lot of art classes, Pro said to him, 'this group you're doing, what is it?'  Eric said that we'd got a group together to expose our work more,” and Pro said, 'look, I wouldn't mind being in that.' He was way above us in ability and acceptance and everything and we were never cheeky enough to ask him…...he was in it just the same as everybody else, on an equal basis, no different to anybody else."

"We were different to everybody else in the fact that we did our exhibitions to raise money for charities right throughout the world. In England for the Duchess of Kent's charity, the Good Samaritans in America, the same thing. In Australia, we loved to pick out especially children's charities..... and we'd do an exhibition for them.”
About holding touring exhibitions, Jack says "When people are gone, like Hugh and Eric have passed away, it's very hard to get their best work; you might own it, and you're not prepared to lend it out to tour around Australia for a couple of years. You've got my very best, I'm sure of that; you've got John Pickup's very best; Pro's I'm so and so. I would like to see a little bit better of Eric's work but people don't want to give them up."
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